
 

 

 

Governing Board Meeting 

of September 14, 2016 

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the 
George R. Gordon Education Center on September 14, 2016. The meeting began with 
closed session at 5:00 p.m., followed by public session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Highlights of the meeting follow. 
 
Campaign for College Opportunity 
Jake Brymner, Regional Affairs Manager for Campaign for College Opportunity, 
presented a certificate of recognition to Diablo Valley College (DVC) for its exceptional 
work in implementing the Associate Degree for Transfer and for being among the top ten 
community colleges in California to award such a degree. 

 
2016-17 Adoption Budget 
The Governing Board held a public hearing and approved the adoption budget for fiscal 
year 2016-17. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 
 

o a new Contra Costa College (CCC) agreement with Rancho Santiago 
Community College District to provide technical assistance through 
the Career Technical Education Data Unlocked Initiative which 
provides support for CTE program development and improvement 
efforts; 

 
o a DVC renewal agreement with University of California, Davis, to 

provide support services to increase the number of transfer-ready 
students; 
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o a District Office (DO) renewal agreement with American Institute for 
Foreign Study to provide study abroad programs for students 
studying in Florence, Italy; and 

 
o a new Los Medanos College (LMC) agreement with Pittsburg High School 

to establish a high school-college counseling program. 
 
Out-of-State Field Trip 
The Governing Board approved an out-of-state field trip for four LMC students to tour 
Historically Black Colleges and Universities from October 25-30, 2016. 
 
Bond Oversight Committee Members Approved 
Brian Sharpes was appointed by the Governing Board to the Measure A 2006 and 
Measure E 2014 Bond Oversight Committee, representing DVC’s college support 
organization.  His term of office runs from July 1, 2016, to June 30, 2018. 
 
Constitution Day 
The Governing Board approved a resolution honoring September 17, 2016, as 
Constitution Day. 
 
National Hispanic Heritage Month 
A resolution recognizing September 15, 2016, through October 15, 2016, as National 
Hispanic Heritage Month, was approved by the Governing Board. 
 
The meeting was adjourned in the memory of Richard Dudley, retired DVC political 
science professor, Bettye Davis, retired DO accounting specialist, Jerry Barber, retired 
CCC custodian, Frances Egbert, retired DVC secretary, Art Dull, retired DVC math 
professor, JoAnn Bronzon, retired DVC physical education/dance professor, and Ted 
Radke, CCC Professor Emeritus of political science. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON OCTOBER 12, 2016, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

 AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


